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INTRODUCED: June 14, 2021 
 
 
 

AN ORDINANCE No. 2021-156 
 
 
 

To authorize the Chief Administrative Officer, for and on behalf of the City of Richmond, to accept 
a donation from the Richmond Police Foundation of physical fitness equipment, flooring materials, 
and renovation services valued at approximately $46,000.00 for the purpose of providing physical 
fitness equipment for use by Department of Police personnel at the Department of Police’s Third 
Precinct located at 301 South Meadow Street. 

   
 

Patron – Mayor Stoney 
   

 
Approved as to form and legality 

by the City Attorney 
   

 
 

PUBLIC HEARING:  JUN 28 2021  AT 6 P.M. 
 
 
THE CITY OF RICHMOND HEREBY ORDAINS: 

 § 1. That the Chief Administrative Officer, for and on behalf of the City of Richmond, 

be and is authorized to accept a donation from the Richmond Police Foundation of physical fitness 

equipment, flooring materials, and renovation services valued at approximately $46,000.00 for the 

purpose of providing physical fitness equipment for use by Department of Police personnel at the 

Department of Police’s Third Precinct located at 301 South Meadow Street. 

 § 2. This ordinance shall be in force and effect upon adoption. 
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Richmond Police Foundation 
200 West Grace Street 
Richmond, Virginia  23220 
Office: (804)646-7377; Fax: (804)646-3021 
  

 

“ensuring a foundation for the future”  

 

June 1, 2021 

 
 
Richmond Police Department 
Attn: Chief Gerald Smith 
  
 
The Richmond Police Foundation has received $46,000 to create a physical fitness center at the Richmond 
Police Department’s Third Precinct.  This will include the removal of existing equipment, demo of existing 
carpet, installation of new flooring product, reconfiguration of space, replacement of existing equipment, 
maintenance labor and warranty of all equipment for five years.  All fitness equipment and products 
mentioned above will be purchased an made available to the Richmond Police Department’s Third 
Precinct once approved by the Richmond City Council.    

Sincerely, 

 

 

Mark Fero 
Chair, Richmond Police Foundation 




